

Dwight Township High School

District #230

801 South Franklin Street Dwight, Illinois 60420

www.dwightk12.org Phone: (815) 584-6200 | Fax: (815) 584-2950

Dr. Richard Jancek

Superintendent jancekr@dwightk12.org 815-584-6216

Andrew Pittenger Principal

Principal
pittenga@dwightk12.org
815-584-6201

Lindsey Jensen

Curriculum Director lindseyj@dwightk12.org 815-584-6299

Cathy Ferguson

Athletic Director cathy.ferguson@dwightk12.org 815-584-6202

Jackie Froelich

Guidance Counselor froelija@dwightk12.org 815-584-6205

Anna Oelschlager

Main Office Administrative Assistant oelschlagera@dwightk12.org 815-584-6203

Cathy Burke

Guidance Office Administrative Assistance burkec@dwightk12.org 815-584-6204 October 6, 2020

Dear Parents & Guardians,

Under state law, all schools in Illinois must conduct an active shooter drill with students present. The Dwight Police Department's ALICE instructors, in conjunction with several ALICE certified instructors from our district will be facilitating the drill for Dwight Township High School. The drill will be on Monday, October 26*.

All students will have reviewed the ALICE (Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate) concepts prior to the drill. All students will participate in a more active/spontaneous drill. The safety of the students and staff is the number one objective for these drills.

Our goal is not to scare students, but to prepare them. Air horns may be used to simulate gunfire, but blanks or simulation rounds (airsoft, Nerf,etc.) or any other types of firearm projectiles will not be used at any time during the drills. These types of drills are a valuable way for students and staff to practice making good decisions related to our ALICE concepts.

If you should have any questions or concerns, please contact the school administrators or Detective Beier.

DTHS Administration